From:
To: HornseaProjectThree@pins.gsi.gov.uk
Cc:

Subject: Confirmation of oral submission

Date: 26 March 2019 11:38:09

Dear Sir/madam

Yours Sincerely

We are writing to express our concerns at the proposed route for traffic associated with the construction of Orsted's Hornsea Project Three Offshore Wind Farm through Cawston.

Our house runs parallel to the B1145 and we would like to make the Planning Inspectorate aware of the issues we foresee if the heavy traffic increases to the level proposed.

*The HGVs, abnormal loads and increase in light vehicles will lead to an increase in vibration which will cause damage to the structure of our property which is over 200 years old.

*The road narrows adjacent to the end of our property which causes a pinch point where two vehicles can not pass, an increase in vehicles using the road, especially HGVs will result in traffic building up along the road directly outside our house. This will cause an increase in air pollution from vehicle emissions and have a detrimental effect on our health. We also have concerns for our privacy as we have two large windows which look out onto the road which are higher than a car but the driver of an HGV stopped outside the window will be able to look directly into the house. We have so safeguarding them is our main concern.

As well as the personal concerns documented above we would also like to raise our concerns about the impact on the village that the proposed 371 extra vehicles travelling through the village will have. There will be a huge increase in noise, pollution and make the village a lot less desirable place to live and reduce the retail value of our properties.

We urge you to consider the human impact that this route will have and to consider looking at alternative routes.

Phil and Amelia Whiting

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service. For more information please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com